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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

APRIL 2009

BUDGET SUB-GROUP – 23RD MARCH 2009

The minutes of the Budget Sub-Group held on 23rd March are attached.  As agreed at March Community Committee, because there was no Committee meeting in April, the recommendations of Budget Group were passed to local councillors for ratification.  

There is one outstanding decision regarding an application from Langworthy Community Church who wanted £2814 for room hire, games and trips for a Kidz Club to be set up in St Luke’s C.E. Church.

Budget Group wanted clarification on two points:

· the aims of the group, because the constitution contained the phrase “to advance the Christian faith” and Budget Group felt Committee could not fund the promotion of a religion.

· Where attenders would come from since it was unlikely that all would come from Claremont / Weaste.

Budget Group also noted that Committee has adopted a practice of not fully funding trips out without some family contribution and felt that only room hire should be paid if satisfactory answers were given to the points above.

The Church explained that the phrase in the constitution was a standard phrase set out by the Charity Commission for groups wanting charity status.  They also advised that recruitment would be done through St. Lukes C.E., Tootal and Seedley Schools.

Given all the information above, Budget Group

RECOMMEND that Committee grant £780 (60% of the room hire costs)

ANALYSIS OF USE OF DEVOLVED BUDGET 

I have tried a different approach to the analysis of the expenditure of Devolved Budget since 1999.  The results are below:

· Number of recipients:



142

· Range of total payments to a recipient:
£28 - £98,000

· Number of payments received by a recipient:


Number of Payments
Number of Recipients

1 82

2 28

3 12

4 4

5 4

6 3

7 3

8 3

17 1

22 1

Year of first payment:
Number of Recipients

1999 3

2000 17

2001 15

2002 12

2003 15

2004 7

2005 24

2006 10

2007 12

2008 19

2009 7 (to date)

This shows how we have targeted funding at local priorities, particularly through our use of contracts with a small number of service providers who have received a greater number of payments and a greater amount of funding than other recipients.  However, we have also had the flexibility to provide funds to a wide range of smaller groups.  The system is not a closed shop; each year groups come to us for funding for the first time.  Also there is no evidence of large numbers of groups coming back for funding time-after-time except where we have initiated that through contracts.

